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GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT 
By Dan Knauss, Grand Knight 

 

Dear fellow Brother Knights of 
Columbus, 

 
Spiritual Thought 

 
Easter is a time of love, of family, and 
of peace 
It is a time when we say quiet thanks 
For all that we have and for all that  
The future holds. 
 
Easter is a feeling in our hearts of hope 
and faith and trust. 
It is a day of miracles; 
A day when our dreams seem a little 
closer; 
A time of retrospection 
For what has been and anticipation of 
all that will be 
 
And it is a time of remembering with 
love and appreciation 
The people in our lives who make a 
difference... 
People like You. 
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Program Director’s Report 

 
By Bill McLafferty, Deputy Grand Knight 

Report not submitted. 
 

  April, 2009 
   
04/03/09 Friday Lenten Fish Friday at Parish Hall 6:00 PM 
04/05/09 Sunday Palm Sunday  
04/06/09 Monday Officers Meeting at Conference Room 8:00 PM 
04/10/09 Friday Good Friday  
04/12/09 Sunday Easter Sunday 
04/13/09 Monday Business Meeting at Parish Hall 7:30 AM 
04/26/09 Sunday Corporate Communion 
   
  May, 2009 
   
05/04/09 Monday Officers Meeting at Conference Room 8:00 PM 
05/02/09 Monday St. Raphael’s Golf Tournament 10:30 AM SB Municipal Golf Course 
05/10/09 Sunday Mother’s Day Orchids – All Masses 
05/10/09 Sunday Pancake Breakfast at Parish Hall 7:00 AM 
05/11/09 Monday Business Meeting at Parish Hall 7:30 AM 
05/25/09 Monday Memorial Day Picnic 1:30 PM 
   
   
  June, 2009 
   
06/01/09 Monday Officers Meeting at Conference Room 8:00 PM 
06/08/09 Monday Business Meeting at Parish Hall 7:30 AM 
06/14/09 Sunday Pancake Breakfast at Parish Hall 7:00 AM 
06/21/09 Sunday Father’s Day Cards – All Masses 
06/24/09 Wednesday Officers Installation/Grand Knight’s Party Parish Hall – 6:30 PM 
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Report of the 4th Degree 
SK Jack Turney, Faithful Navigator 

 
NEW SLATE OF OFFICERS FOR NEXT 

YEAR 
 
The Trustees have put together a new slate of 
Assembly officers for the coming Columbian 
Year.  These will be voted on at the May meeting 
(yes, at the Ladies Night Out affair) and the new 
officers will take their positions at the end of the 
June meeting.  The proposed slate of officers is as 
follows: 
 
Faithful Navigator: 
SK Jacques Benoit 
Faithful Admiral: 
SK Jack Turney 
Faithful Captain: 
SK Francisco Cabrera (PGK) 
Faithful Pilot: 
SK Bill Fuhrer (PGK) 
Faithful Comptroller: 
SK Paul Coyne (PGK) 
Faithful Scribe: 
SK Ed. Barrier 
Faithful Purser: 
SK Raphael Cardenas 
Faithful Trustee III: 
SK Brian Klinge (PFN) 
Faithful Trustee II: 
SK William McLafferty (PFN) 
Faithful Trustee I: 
SK Larry Stigney (PFN) 
Faithful Inner Sentinel: 
SK Edmund Page 
Faithful Outer Sentinel: 
SK Al Meckelborg 
 
APRIL DINNER MEETING 
 
The regular April Dinner meeting will be held on 
April 20th in the St. Raphael Parish Hall at 7:00 
PM.   

MAY LADIES NIGHT OUT 
 
Our next Ladies Night Out will be Monday, May 
18th.  The location this time will be the Friar’s 
Dining Room at the Old Santa Barbara Mission.  
As in the past, the meal will be buffet style; the 
main dishes have yet to be determined.  If past 
history is an indicator, whatever is served will be 
excellent.  MOST important, however, is that 
reservations have to be made by May 1st.  
Accompanying the reservation should be a check 
for $25 per person, to cover the cost of the dinner.  
In the past, people had made reservations but did 
not show up.  When this happens, the Knights 
have been stuck paying for the “no-shows”.  In 
some cases this amounted to a considerable 
amount of money.   
 
Reservations are to be made to SK Paul Coyne at: 
5451 Toltec Drive 
Santa Barbara, CA 
93111-1609 
 
STEPHEN SCHLESSELMANN 
 
Stephen continues to make progress in his 
recovery.  At this writing he has been moved from 
the Medical Intensive Care Unit (MICU) at Santa 
Barbara Cottage Hospital into a private room on 
the 5th Floor.  He continues to be on a 
Tracheotomy tube and ventilator.  The good news 
is that the hospital staff has got him to his feet and 
taking a few steps.  They are also seeing what can 
be done to have him transferred to the Sub-Acute 
Ward at Goleta Valley Cottage Hospital for 
further rehabilitation.  Stephen continues to 
receive visitors from fellow Knights as well as 
family members. 
 
SPECIAL ELECTION ON MAY 19th 
 
On May 19th, there will be a special election 
throughout the State of California for voters to 
decide on proposals agreed upon by the California 
State House of Representatives and Senate to 
balance the State Budget.  Approval of these 
proposals by the voters will initiate the process of 
bringing the California State budget into balance.     
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If you are interested in being one of the poll 
workers, call our Polling Place Coordinator, Paul 
Coyne at 967-7880.  Paul will also be contacting 
those volunteers that have worked in the past or in 
the last election to ascertain your interest.  If you 
are a returning or new poll worker that is 
interested in participating in the special election, 
you will have to fill out an “Authorization to 
Donate” form.  NOTE:  You do not have to be a 
4th Degree member to participate. 
 
SYMPOSIUM ON JUNIPERO SERRA 
 
On Saturday, April 25 at 1 PM, the Santa Barbara 
Mission Archive-Library will be the scene of a 
Symposium on Junipero Serra, the namesake of 
our 4th Degree Assembly.  There will be several 
presentations: 
 

 James and Tish Sandos, “Christi and 
Junipero Serra: Indian Response to 
Mission San Diego, 1775”. 
 

 Steven Hackel, “Junipero Serra’s 
California Indian Sacramental 
Community”. 
 

 Rose Marie Beebe and Robert Senkewicz, 
“Junipero Serra and the Peoples of the 
Santa Barbara Channel”. 
 

 Bro. Lawrence Scrivani, “Seeing the Serra 
Documents through the Eyes of the 
Archivist”. 
 

 
This Symposium is funded by the cause for 
canonization of Blessed Junipero Serra and is also 
sponsored by the Academy of American 
Franciscan History and the Archive Library.  
Admission is free and all are welcome.  A 
reception will follow.  
  
KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 
 
Stephen Schlesselmann, Joe Darga, Fr. Tomas 

Elis, Judy Klinge, wife of Trustee Brian Klinge,  
Ruth Duwel, wife of Joe Duwel, Manuel 
Valencia, father-in-law of Dan Knauss,  Msgr. 
Henry Van Son, Sister Delores Steiner, retiring 
teacher from Notre Dame School, Jacques 
Benoit’s mother, David Chavez, The Fritz Cahill 
Family, Steve Schlesselmann’s niece in Alaska. 
 

 

Chancellor’s Report 
SK Mark Vampola, Chancellor 

 
Report not submitted. 
 

 

Youth Director’s Report 
John Vasellina, Youth Director 

 
On April 18, 2009 The Sacrament of 
Confirmation will take place at 10:00 AM and 
2:00 PM at St. Raphael's Church. This year 103 
high school teens will be receiving the Sacrament 
of Confirmation by Bishop Thomas Curry. Also, 4 
teenagers will be baptized and 12 teens will 
receive the Eucharist for the first time. 
 
This summer, our high school LIFE TEEN 
program will be taking 60 teens away for the 
second annual 5 day LIFE TEEN camp at Rancho 
La Sherpa. This camp offers a High and Low 
Ropes course, Zip Line, swimming pool, paintball 
area, and an outdoor chapel.  This camp also 
offers wonderful indoor facilities to have small 
group discussions, daily Mass, and a host of other 
spiritual activities. Fr. Mark and Fr. Bruce will be 
celebrating Mass with us. 
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Insurance Agent’s Report 
David Farebrother, Field Agent 

 
Life Insurance 101 

 
The most basic plan of permanent life insurance 
protection - whole life insurance - calls for 
premiums to be paid for your entire life, or to age 
100.  You may also consider another permanent 
life insurance product - one with guaranteed cash 
values - that offers a limited period of premium 
payments.  The Knights of Columbus offers three 
permanent life insurance products for which 
premiums do not have to be paid for all of life. 
 
“Twenty Pay Life” is exactly as the name 
suggests - a permanent plan with premiums 
payable for 20 years.  After the premiums are paid 
for the 20 years, the plan is “paid up” and no more 
premiums are due.  Unlike its term counterpart, 
however, the plan stays in force, the death benefit 
remains intact and the guaranteed cash value 
continues to grow. 
 
Another plan is our “Life Paid Up at 65”.  With 
this permanent product you pay premiums until 
you reach age 65.  Then, premiums stop (just in 
time for retirement), but the plan remains very 
much in force. 
 
Finally, the ultimate in limited pay is our Single 
Premium Life product.  Imagine buying life 
insurance - permanent insurance - and only paying 
one single premium?  It’s possible. 
 
I have detailed information on all of these 
products.  At your convenience, I’ll meet with you 
and your wife to perform a free, custom-tailored 
needs analysis, to help determine which of our 
many life insurance products is right for you and 
your family. 
 
To contact me with regards to any of your K of C 

insurance needs, please email me at 
dlfarebrother@aol.com or call me at either of the 
numbers listed below.  I look forward to hearing 
from you. 
 
Fraternally, 

David L. Farebrother, FICF 
CA DOI Lic # 0E54974 

 Office (805) 684-0053 
Cellular (805) 766-2144  

 
 

 

 

 

Pro-Life Director’s Report 
Bob & Cecilia Marks 

Pro-Life Couple 

 
El Paso clergy, scientists at odds over stem-cell 

research 
By María Cortés González / El Paso Times 

Posted: 03/12/2009 08:03:38 PM MDT 
 

President Barack Obama on Monday lifted the ban on 
embryonic stem cell research.   Religious leaders in El 

Paso called the practice immoral.  
 

 
 
EL PASO -- Members of the scientific community 
in El Paso say they are "ecstatic" that President 
Barack Obama has made a move to fund 
embryonic stem cell research. Some religious 
leaders, however, call the use of embryonic  
instead of adult stem cells "immoral" and 
destroying one life to save another. 
 
President Obama on Monday signed an executive 
order that opens the door to more extensive 
embryonic stem cell research. While calling it a 
difficult decision, Obama said he is supportive of 
broader research on embryonic stem cells 
because of the potential it holds for saving lives 
and helping those afflicted with diseases like 

mailto:dlfarebrother@aol.com" 
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diabetes, Parkinson's and Alzheimer's. 
 
The Rev. John Stowe, spokesman for the Catholic 
Diocese of El Paso, said the Catholic Church is 
opposed to embryonic stem cell research. 
 
"An embryo is a human being. Recent research 
has indicated that the benefits from stem cell 
research can be obtained from adult stem cells. 
There is a concern on the part of the church that 
the increased use of embryonic stem  
cells for research will lead to the creation of 
human embryos for research purposes and then to 
be destroyed," he said. 
 
Pastor Dennis McFarling of Scotsdale Baptist 
Church also said embryonic stem cell research is 
simply wrong. 
 
"If it was a viable source of medical healing, there 
would be so many people investing private 
money, he wouldn't need to do this," McFarling 
said. 
 
Like the El Paso diocese and the Catholic League 
for Religious and Civil Rights, McFarling stated 
that there are ethical alternatives, such as using 
adult cells. 
 
In September 2008, Konrad Hochedlinger, a 
Harvard University stem cell researcher, said 
scientists were able to coax adult cells to regress 
into an embryonic state. The research was 
published by the journal Science. 
 
Scientists, however, favor using embryonic stem 
cells because they are more flexible. 
 
Renato Aguilera, director of a core facility at the 
Border Biomedical Research Center at the 
University of Texas at El Paso, said it would be 
hard to find any scientist "worth two pennies" 
who would be against embryonic stem cell 
research. 
 
"It is incredibly important ... and the scientific 
community has been resentful that the 
government has interceded in the recent past. It 

held a lot of very good research back and I think 
Obama is righting a little bit of wrong," he  
said. 
 
Aguilera said evidence points to a distinct 
possibility that embryonic stem cells could help 
very severe conditions including neurological 
diseases and spinal injuries. 
 
"The only thing that scares people is the term 
'embryonic,' but those are the  
most primitive cells possible. Without looking at 
what those cells can do -- perhaps regenerate the 
whole spine of a crippled individual -- if you 
stifle that kind of research, you'll never know 
what potential there will be," he said. 
 
Charles Miller, an associate dean for research at 
Texas Tech University Health Sciences Center 
Paul L. Foster School of Medicine, called 
Obama's decision a "breakthrough." 
 
"From a scientific point of view, it is a great 
opportunity to make significant strides in 
understanding the way particular neurological 
diseases like Parkinson's work and the treatments 
to fix those things." 
 
Some religious leaders are supportive of 
embryonic stem cell research. 
 
Pastor Juan Lawson of Holy Light Church of God 
in Christ, a former chairman of the department of 
physics at the University of Texas at El Paso, said 
he believes the question among the spiritual is 
when does life begin. 
 
"Based on the Bible, God had already made a full-
grown man from the dust of the Earth before 
breathing life into him. But I would probably take 
a chance and err on the side of trying to help those 
in the present who are living with spinal  
cord injuries. But I do believe we should be 
careful and ethical in terms of how we get those 
stem cells," he said. 
 
Bob Reno, pastor of First Presbyterian Church, 
said in an e-mail that the Presbyterian Church 
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"affirms the use of fetal tissue and embryonic 
tissue for vital research. Our respect for life 
includes respect for the embryo and fetus,  
and we affirm that decisions about embryos and 
fetuses need to be made with  
responsibility." 
 
Further the Presbyterian Church supports stem 
cell research with careful regulation and ongoing 
public dialogue on what the research finds. 
 
Denise Watkins, director of the Alzheimer's 
Association, said she doesn't disapprove of more 
extensive embryonic stem cell research and 
believes there should be guidelines. 
 
But she points out that no stem cell research has 
yet to have proved helpful in the treatment of 
Alzheimer's disease. 
 
"I know that we have to do more research as the 
number of people who are at risk for Alzheimer's 
disease is increasingly greatly," she said. "But so 
far stem cell research has not shown to make a 
difference, but I'm hopeful." 
 

 
 

 
Pictured: Irish Erin Go Bragh Flag displayed at 
the St. Patrick’s Day Dinner 
 
 
 

Ralph V. Modugno, a 61-Year Member of the 
Knights, 

and wife Helen, Assisting Parish & Local 
Knights since 1963 

 

 
 

Pictured: Helen and Ralph Modugno 
 

By Joe T. Kovach, 3rd Degree Knight 
  
     Ralph Vito Modugno, who joined the Knights 
of Columbus in 1948, exclaimed, "My greatest 
personal moment as a KC member was joining the 
4th Degree."  The owner of the Santa Cruz and 
101 Markets in Goleta and Santa Barbara pointed 
out, "The reason I decided to become a KC 
member was that it was considered at the time 
(January 1948) a young men's organization and I 
enjoyed the camaraderie...most members were in 
their 20's."  His sponsor was Mike Fusano. 
      
"Community service is the best thing about being 
a KC member," remarked Modugno who received 
his 4th degree on March 12, 1988.   
      
Ralph's parents, Michael and Anna came from 
Bari, Italy (located on the “heal” of southern Italy) 
and were proud of their four children: Ralph, 
Angie, Frank and Sam.  Ralph, the oldest, was 
born in San Fernando on January 23.  He 
graduated from San Fernando Grammer School 
and High School.  During World War II Ralph 
served in the U.S. Army Medical Corps and was 
stationed in Axminster, England from 1942-45. 
      
After the service, Ralph met Helen Grace Barnett 
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while working together in a grocery store in Sun 
Valley.  Helen, a native of Paris, Texas, had six 
brothers and sisters: Peter, Norma, Janis, Selma, 
Billy and Louis. 
     
Ralph and Helen were married on October 3, 1952 
at St. Ferdanand's Catholic Church in San 
Fernando by Rev. James Gordan.  They are proud 
parents of David, Janet, Jerry, John, Suzie and 
Tom and nine grandchildren: Suchawadee 
Modugno (one year old), Nathan J. Logan, Emily 
Christine Logan, Kevin Dell, Alexa Dell, Heather 
Dell, Andrea Modugno, Tony Modugno and 
Danica Modugno. 
      
The family moved to Goleta in 1963 and became 
members of St. Raphael Parish.  Asked which 
pastor or priest was extra-special to them in these 
past 46-years, Ralph specified, "Msgr. Stephen 
Noel Downes because of his warmth and out-
going personality."  Ralph's parish involvements 
included the Finance Committee, participating in 
the new Building Fundraising, picnics 
and Eucharistic Minister for several years.  For 
years he has been most generous by donating food 
items to the Knights in their weekly Lenten Fish 
Fry dinners and monthly Pancake Breakfasts.  
Helen has served as President of the Women's 
Auxiliary on three different occasions.  She taught 
CCD classes for five years and also was active in 
Women's Guilds. A few years ago she donated a 
beautiful yellow rose tree to St. Raphael and it 
remains in front of the Rectory. Some of the long-
time parishioners call Helen, a native of Texas, 
the Yellow Rose of Texas. According to the 
couple the best thing about being parishioners at 
St. Raphael, "is it's a wonderful place to worship 
our God."       
       
"The keys of my success in the grocery business," 
Ralph remarked, "were enjoying what you're 
doing and hard work."  Since 1980 he has owned 
the two stores currently managed by sons John 
and Tom.   
     
 Their travels have taken them to Italy, Hawaii, 
Mexico, Spain, Portugal, Greece, Switzerland, 
England, Yugoslavia, Canada and to see the Fall 

colors of New England, New Orleans, New York, 
Washington D.C., and various other states. 
     
 Other interesting personal items: 
*  Favorite food:  Spaghetti; 
*  Favorite meal Helen prepares:  Spaghetti; 
*  Favorite meal Ralph prepares:  Eggplant 
Parmesan; 
*  Favorite sport to watch live or on TV:  
Football; 
*  Favorite travel destination:  Italy; 
*  One word to describe St. Raphael:  Home; 
*  One word to describe the Knights of 
Columbus:  Dedicated; 
*  Favorite hobby:  Gardening; 
*  Advice to youngsters:  Go to Church. 

 

 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 
By Dan Knauss, Grand Knight 

This month’s Family of the Month is Joe and Geri 
Kovach.  Joe and Geri are always willing to be 
there when the work needs to be done.  They seem 
to always be available to volunteer even if it’s a 
stress on their already busy schedule. 
   
Joe and Geri are very committed Members of the 
Knights and it shows.  Joe is instrumental in 
getting the Knightline to press every month which 
requires timely and organized effort.  Both Joe 
and Geri are always there to send along an 
inspiring E-Mail to bring a smile or stir some 
heart felt feelings.  I get them most every day.  It’s 
so nice to see them at all of the functions 
supporting the Knights and helping where the can.   
  
Thank you Guys, we’re glad you there for us. 

 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
By Dan Knauss, Grand Knight 

This month’s Knight of the Month is Chris 
Arnoult.  Chris is my selection as Knight of the 
Month because he as active as any Knight I have 
the privilege of working with.  He is at all the 
functions and is active in almost all of the 
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activities we as Knights so faithfully pursue.  
Chris is one of the Trustees and has fulfilled all of 
the duties expected of him with vigor and honor.  
He has been a Trustee for three years.  He is 
present at all of the officers and business meetings 
and is ready to work when the work needs to get 
done. 
   
In addition to his Trustee post, Chris is also our 
Church Director as he was last year. Chris is a 
past Grand Knight and can always be expected to 
take charge and help the direction of the council at 
every turn.  We are so appreciative of his 
activities with regard to the Blood Drive that are 
so vital to our community support. 
 
It’s difficult to be committed to the volunteer 
work without the support from your family and 
Chris has that.  So thank you Mary for your 
support.  We all appreciate your whole family.  
Keep it up Chris. 
 

 
 

 

 
From K of C Council 5300: 
 
For more details about the events listed below, 
please see the inserts that are included in this 
edition of The Knightline: 
 
 The St. Raphael’s Golf Tournament, 

sponsored by the Knights of Columbus, 
Council 5300 will be held on Monday, May 
4th at the Santa Barbara Golf Club.   

 
From Our Lady of Sorrow Church: 
 
Our Lady of Sorrows Church will serve Lenten 
Soup from 12:00-1:30 PM at the Rev. Martin L. 
Brewer Memorial Center.  If you would like to 
volunteer, please contact Ernestine Desoto: 962-
3598 or 636-3963. 

 
Adorations: 
  
Our Lady of Sorrows Church: 
 
The exposition of the Blessed Sacrament is held 
every Wednesday after the 12:10 PM Mass until 
6:00 PM.  For more information, please call the 
rectory at 963-1734. 
 
Bishop Diego High School: 
 
Bishop Garcia Diego High School is holding 
adoration in the school chapel from 8:00 AM to 
8:00 PM on Mondays and Tuesdays.  For more 
information call the school at 967-1266. 
 
“The Knightline” delivered by e-mail 
 
Want to get The Knightline via e-mail as well as 
regular mail?  To get on the e-mail list, please e-
mail the editor to get on e-mail distribution.   

 

Corrections: 

Last month’s edition of The Knightline listed in 
the Calendar of Events on March 15th the Blood 
Drive and the Pancake Breakfast.  It should have 
listed the Pancake Breakfast only. 

- The Editor  
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At Our Lady of Sorrows Church, April 19 
Musical Group, 'Blest and Broken' to Sing 

The Chaplet of Divine Mercy, Provide Music 
for Holy Mass on Feast of the Divine Mercy 

  
By Joe T. Kovach, 3rd Degree Knight 

  
The seven siblings from the talented Stawiecki 
(pronounced Stah-vyeh-tskee) family will be 
singing the Divine Mercy Chaplet and provide 
music for Holy Mass on the Feast of the Divine 
Mercy, on Sunday,  April 19, at Our Lady of 
Sorrows Church starting at 2:15 to 4:30 p.m.  The 
event will include Confessions, Exposition of the 
Blessed Sacrament, and reception following Mass. 
 
 "We are excited to have this celebration take 
place at Our Lady of Sorrows, stated Katarzyna 
(Kasia) Stawiecki, "especially since Rosemary 
McClintock's two beautiful paintings depicting 
the Merciful Savior and Saint Faustina are 
displayed at this parish." 
 
 "I think the Blest and Broken musical group 
deserve all the help we can give them since they 
did over a year's worth of ministry at St. Raphael 
Church when they provided music at the 5:30 p.m 
Saturday Mass," expressed 4th Degree member 
Paul Curzan.  He added, "They have played for a 
number of KC functions over the past several 
years." 
 
 "Our musical family hopes all the KC members 
are doing well and finding this Lenten Season a 
time for spiritual renewal and enrichment," stated 
Kasia. 
 
 "We have finished recording our second album 
which features the Chaplet of Divine Mercy sung 
in English and Polish (our own original melody)," 
according to Agnieszka, older sister of Kasia.  
The CD has been sent to the manufacturer and 
should be available soon.  In July 2007 their first 
exceptional CD, "We Remember," featured 13 
songs.   All seven in the group agree that the three 
keys to their success are love of God, love of 
music and patience. 
 

The new CD has arrived and will be selling for 
$15.  Part of the proceeds from the sale will go to 
Our Lady of Mercy in Krakow, Poland, as well as 
to the Marians of the Immaculate Conception in 
Stockbridge, Mass.  They will be available at the 
reception  on April 19 or purchased through their 
website: www.blestandbroken.com. 

 
 

 

 
Name B'day 

Raymond V. Hussey 02-Apr 
Francisco J. Martinez 03-Apr 
Rev.  Juan A. Ruiz 04-Apr 
Nicholas P. Vitalari 04-Apr 
James M. Breyman 06-Apr 
Harold O. Thompson 10-Apr 
Rex P. Brumbach Jr 11-Apr 
Peter Y. Leyva 11-Apr 
Abel Salcedo 11-Apr 
Frank M. Castelo 12-Apr 
Richard S. Bilski 19-Apr 
James Bradbury 21-Apr 
William P. Finck 22-Apr 
David A. De Ponce 28-Apr 
Benjamin R. Beh 30-Apr 
Joseph A. Lima 30-Apr 

 

Following the Moral Compass 
By Supreme Knight Carl Anderson 

03/30/2009 
 

Recently, the Knights of Columbus commissioned 
a poll  on public attitudes regarding the business 
ethics of corporate America. The poll, conducted 
by the Marist College Institute for Public Opinion, 
found that most Americans – and two-thirds of 
executives – give corporate America failing 
grades for honesty and ethics. They also rate the 
country’s business leadership as poor during this 
time of economic crisis.  Among the U.S. public, 
76 percent believe that corporate America’s moral 
compass is pointed in the wrong direction. 
Likewise, a majority of Americans, including 
two-thirds of executives, gave the financial and 

http://www.blestandbroken.com
http://www.kofc.org/un/eb/en/news/polls/index.html
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investment industries a grade of “D” or “F” in 
ethical matters. 
 
Asked what they believe to be the primary factors 
that drive the business decisions of executives, 
more than 90 percent of Americans – and 
executives themselves – said that personal career 
advancement and personal financial gain rank 
equally high with corporate advantage. 
Meanwhile, only 31 percent of Americans and 32 
percent of executives believe that the “public 
good” is a strong factor in corporate decisions. 
When we released the poll results, I said that the 
present financial crisis was caused in no small 
part by greed. The public’s confidence in our 
financial system, as well as in much of corporate 
America, will not be restored until executives and 
companies choose to be guided by a moral 
compass in their business decisions. I am 
convinced that only a strong commitment to 
ethical business practices on the part of executives 
and the companies they lead can restore this 
confidence. 
 
Interestingly, three-fourths of Americans and 
more than nine in 10 executives think that a 
business can be both successful and ethical. 
Likewise, three-fourths of Americans and 86 
percent of executives believe people should have 
the same ethical standards in business as in their 
personal lives. However, more than half of 
executives, and almost three-fourths of 
Americans, think that most people miss the mark. 
 
To the news media, perhaps one of the survey’s 
most surprising findings is a consensus that 
religion provides a good ethical standard for doing 
business. Nearly two-thirds of Americans believe 
that religious beliefs should significantly 
influence executives’ business decisions, and 
executives are even more likely to agree. 
 
These are all factors that may surprise some in the 
general public, but not the Knights of Columbus.  
As every brother Knight knows, the Order has an 
unwavering commitment to following a moral 
compass that always points in the same direction, 
“in season and out of season.” 

 
In his annual letter to Berkshire Hathaway 
investors, Warren Buffet recently described 
insurance as “a business of long-term promises, 
sometimes extending for fifty years or more. This 
past year has retaught clients a crucial principle: 
A promise is no better than the person or 
institution making it.” 
 
I could not agree more. We have kept our promise 
to the families of our brother Knights for 127 
years. This is a tradition that every member of the 
Supreme Council is dedicated to preserving. 
Today, that promise continues to be backed not 
only by the financial strength of an AAA-rated 
corporation, but also by an unsurpassed 
commitment to our moral compass. 
 
In Deus Caritas Est, Pope Benedict XVI wrote, 
“The Church is God’s family in the world. In this 
family no one ought to go without the necessities 
of life” (25). The pope then analyzed this 
principle from the standpoint of both justice and 
charity.  
 
We are proud that the Order’s leadership is living 
out our commitment to charity – the first principle 
of the Knights. 
 
We should be equally ready to emphasize our 
commitment to justice in terms of our dedication 
to financial responsibility in our corporate affairs 
and our leadership as a business enterprise 
committed to success, ethics and concern for the 
public good. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 

Copyright © Knights of Columbus. All rights 
reserved. 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2009-2010 

Grand Knight Daniel Knauss (805) 964-2442 daniel@gvoptical.com HH 
 
 

   grandknightsemail@gmail.com 
Chaplain Rev. Tomas Elis (805) 968-1078 frtom@saint-marks.net 
Deputy Grand Knight William McLafferty (805) 685-4284 jwmcljr@cox.net HH 

Chancellor Mark Vampola (805) 968-9815 vamperz@cox.net HH 

Warden Tim Hogan (805) 683-6344 t4210@cox.net 
Advocate Ed Barrier (805) 683-4534 ebarrier@att.net HH  

Recorder Brad Bowen (805) 683-2246 btmsb@aol.com 
Financial Secretary Bill McNamara (805) 964-4526 billmcnamara2@cox.net 
Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 newheart1229@cox.net 
Lecturer Vacant   
Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637  
Inside Guard Raphael Cardenas (805) 882-1136 ggcon51@att.net 
Trustee-Three Years Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net HH  

Trustee-Two Years Stephen Schlesselmann (805) 968-9440 sjschlesselmann@cox.net HH 

Trustee-One Year Francis C. Arnoult (805) 964-6324 francisarnoult@cox.net HH 

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS 

Program Director William McLafferty (805) 685-4284 jwmcljr@cox.net HH 

Church Director Francis C. Arnoult (805) 964-6324 francisarnoult@cox.net HH 

Community Director Vacant   
Council Director Tim Hogan (805) 683-6344 t4210@cox.net 
Family Director Brad Bowen (805) 683-2246 btmsb@aol.com 
Youth Director John Vasellina (805) 964-3466 srym12@yahoo.comt 
Pro-Life Couple Robert & Cecilia Marks (805) 968-6008 bobceci_marks@yahoo.com 
Membership Director Sam Alfano (805) 967-0595 r123range1@cox.net 

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS 

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 HHinfo@kofc.orgHH  

State Deputy Bob Villalobos (707) 744-8647 state.deputy@kofc-california.org 
District Deputy Stephen Schlesselmann (805) 968-9440 sjschlesselmann@cox.net HH 

Faithful Navigator Jack Turney (805) 967-9473 jacknchrista@verizon.net 
Insurance Field Agent David Farebrother (805) 684-0053 dlfarebrother@aol.com 

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIAN YEAR 2009-2010 

Abels-Bunke Mary Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@juno.com 
Cabrera-De Ponce Lucille Aubrey (805) 683-4546 Hluaub@cox.net HH 

Diani-Hazher Evelina Curzan (805) 964-4493 dutchevy@cox.net 
Hernandez-Lima Patty Salcedo (805) 245-2545 patty_lopez@hotmail.com 

Liponi-Modugno Jacqueline Knauss (805) 964-2442 jackie@gvoptical.com 
Moiso-Nungaray Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 billmcnamara@alum.mit.eduHH 

Osborne-Ruiz Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775  
Salcedo-Turney Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398  
Uhte-Znovena Volunteer still needed   

HH 

Widows Don Aubrey (805) 683-4546 donaubrey@cox.net 
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PHOTO GALLERY 

March 6th 2009 – Lenten Fish Fry 

  
Brother Pat Donohoe and assistant breading the fish. Fish Frying on the Stove Top 

  
Getting the Cole Slaw ready to serve Brother Jim Bradbury manning the stove. 

  
   Marisol Cabrera and Evelina Curzan with a few helpers at 
the condiments table. 

A very long fish fry line at the Parish Hall. 

Photos by: Ed Barrier. 



April 2009, Knightline 5300, Page 14 
 

 

 

 

March 8th 2009 – Pancake Breakfast 

  
Brother Fred Lopez with his grandson, finishing a hearty 
pancake breakfast. 

Brothers Jose Mesa, Pat Donohoe, Tim Hogen and Jim 
Bradbury with Evelina Curzan. 

  
Brothers James Bonsell getting the stove ready and Pat 
Donohoe scrambling some eggs. 

 Brothers Tim Hogan and Jim Bradbury serving breakfast. 

 
 

Brother Bill McLafferty and Marisol Cabrera enjoying 
breakfast with a few friends. 

   Brother Jose Mesa helping Brother Tim Hogan in serving 
breakfast. 
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Photos by Francisco Cabrera 
 
 
 
 
 

 
March 14th 2009 – St. Patrick’s Day Dinner 

  
Brother Jim Bradbury preparing cooking the meat for the 
Irish Stew. 

The kitchen crew preparing the cabbage and getting 
the condiments ready for the dinner. 

  
Cindy Peyton(far right) with her fellow kitchen helpers. A very heavily attended St. Patrick’s Day Dinner in the 

Parish Hall. 
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Brother John Peyton preparing the beef. Brother Sam Alfano telling Irish jokes! 

 
Photos by Ed Barrier 

 

 

March 15th 2009 – Blood Drive 

 

  
Father Mark Strader and 4th Degree Bruce Velasco are 
offered food and beverage from volunteer nurse at the Blood 
Drive after giving blood. 

Brothers Pat Donohoe and Paul Coyne with another 
Blood Donor enjoying donuts and coffee. 
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Brother Larry Stigney enjoying a donut after donating 
blood. 

GK Dan Knauss with wife Jacqueline. 

  
Brother Bruce Velasco giving blood and catching up on 
his reading. 

Fr. Mark Strader giving blood. 

Photos by Chris Arnoult 
 

 

Come join the fun at the Bingo Family Social 
April 27th at the Parish Hall 
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